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 Forth Street, Woollahra, NSW 2025 T: 9328 6313 E: woollahra-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

              Woollahra  
              Public School 
                                                 

     Term 1 Week 8 – 15 March 2023 
Calendar Dates 
 

 • Wednesday 15 March- NAPLAN commences 

• Monday 27 March – Learning Conferences start 

• Saturday 25 March – NSW State Election. School hall 

used as a polling place. P&C BBQ 

• Wednesday 29 March – Principal’s Award   

   Assembly 

• Friday 31 March – make up day for school photos 

• Friday 31 March @ 8.15am Student Leader Great Book 

Swap and Book Nook launch 

• Thursday 6 April – Last Day of Term 1 

• Wednesday 26 April – First day of Term 2 for Students 

• Friday 28 April @ 9.30am– Anzac Day Ceremony 

 

Principal’s Message: Ms Nicole Molloy 
 

  Our Swimming Stars! 
I'm so proud of our Woollahra Swimming Stars! Thanks to modern technology, 
there was no better way to spend my Monday afternoon and evening in the 
office, while simultaneously watching a live stream of our Woollahra kids 
competing at the Sydney East Regional Swimming carnival. I was so proud of our 
team before they even left for 
Homebush and delighted in seeing 
some outstanding results. Most of 
all, I love that each of our kids gave 

it their best and worked as a true team. Congratulations go to: 
 

• The Senior Boys relay team comprising Hugo I, Rile J, Tommy 
T, Max K and Robert L who came third in the freestyle relay 

• Max K who came third in the 50m Breaststroke (12 years) 
• Elizabeth C who came first in the 50m Freestyle (8 years) 

 

These incredible swimmers are now off to represent our school and the Sydney East region at the State carnival. 
Congratulations team Woollahra! 
 

National Assessment Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN)  
 

This week has seen the commencement of the National Assessment Program Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) for 

Year 3, 5, 7 and 9 students across Australia. As with all schools, we are once again completing the assessments online. 

This is our fifth year working online. Over this week and next week our students will collectively complete 960 tests. 

This is no small task to prepare for and implement. I would like to congratulate our school leadership team,  Janelle 

Warhurst, Judy Fetherston and Vanessa Kazanis who have led the implementation. Our teachers who have done a 

brilliant job preparing and supporting the Year 3 and 5 children.  
 

The NAPLAN tests provide us with useful assessment information about each child’s learning and are one source of 

information to inform their next steps in learning. We value and use this information. Just as importantly, we value 

all of the other ways in which we know your children well and personalise their learning. This includes daily 

conversations, observations of learning in the classrooms and the many school-based assessments we complete. In 

addition, each student’s learning growth is so much more than can be measured in an assessment and this is 

something we celebrate. To see each learner growing their strengths of curiosity, collaboration, critical thinking, 

personal best, compassion, kindness, empathy, resilience and perseverance is equally important to us as educators. 

These qualities will never be measured in an assessment and I encourage you to celebrate your child’s growth in 

these domains as much as their assessment achievements. The NAPLAN assessments continue until the end of next 

week. Please don’t hesitate to contact us if you have any questions.  
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  Learning Conferences 

As part of the reporting process to parents we will be holding learning conferences for all students in weeks 10 and 11 
of Term 1.  

 

• All students K-6 will be part of the conference with their parent/s and teacher. The focus will be on discussing the 
student’s strengths, successes and areas for growth.  

• You will be part of a conference with your child to discuss some samples of work, goal setting and action plans. 
There will be a focus on the child being at the centre of the discussion so that they can have input and be part of 
establishing their learning goals. This is important in enabling each of our students to take ownership of their 
own learning and be a self-directed learner.  

• There will also be an opportunity for you to share information about your child with the teacher that they may 
not already be aware of.  

 

Learning conferences will be 10 - 15 minutes in length. They will commence on Monday 27 March and conclude on 
Wednesday 5 April 2022.   
 
This year we are once again using an online booking system called School Interviews. This system allows you to log 
in using a unique school code, select your child’s teacher and choose from the available times. The system can be 
accessed at: 

www.schoolinterviews.com.au 
 

 
               Code:  
 
 
The availability for each teacher will vary across this time. The interviews will be face to face, with the option of 
Zoom for parents who would like it. If you would prefer to have the conference via Zoom, please indicate this on 
your booking schedule and a zoom link will be emailed to you.   
 

Specific instructions for logging in and making a booking can be found on the second page of this note. We encourage 
you to log in and book a time as soon as possible and no later than Friday 24 March.  
 

I encourage all families to make an appointment for a learning conference with your child and their teacher.  
 

 

Harmony Week  
Woollahra Public School is looking forward to 

celebrating Harmony Week in Week 9 (March 

20-24). During this week, students will 

celebrate the importance and value of cultural 

diversity in their classrooms and with their 

buddy classes through shared art activities, 

stories and games.  
 

Tuesday 4 April (Week 11) will be Woollahra 

Public School’s official day of celebration. We 

invite all students to come dressed in cultural 

dress or the colour orange. Students and teachers will be coming together to sing some special Harmony Day 

songs on this day. We look forward to celebrating Harmony Week as a school community.   
 

Xdw3r 

http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/
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Our Student Leaders 
Our 2023 Year 6 School Captains, Vice Captains and Leaders have made a wonderful start to the year thinking about how 

they can lead our school forward and contribute positively and broadly. Here they share a little about themselves, their 

goals and their hopes for future.  

 Isaac W 
My name is Isaac W and I am currently in class 6W. I enjoy the competitive part 
of   maths, but on the other hand I also enjoy history assignments because we can 
see other people's ideas, and elaborate on them together to produce a better piece 
of work. For the same reason I like basketball because I enjoy the team sport. One 
interesting fact about me is that I went to Denmark, France, Dubai, Switzerland, 
Czechia, Slovakia, Hungary, Austria and Germany when I was five years old! As a 
leader I hope every Woollahra student experiences the best time at Woollahra. If I 
could change something in the world it would be that every country is in peace with 

each other as in my opinion war is a waste of resources which results in more conflict. 
 

   Alisara S 

Hello, My name is Alisara and I am in 6H. I am extremely excited to be one of your 
school leaders this year. Something that you may not know about me is I love doing 
arts and anything that is creative. I love to get messy and experiment with new 
things. I love swimming, playing the piano and having fun with my family and 
friends! I love travelling and seeing new places and learning new things. That’s one 
of the many reasons why I love coming to school every day. If I could change one 
thing about the world, I would make it a place where everyone feels welcome and 
like they belong. This year I want to make everybody in Woollahra Public School feel 
like they belong and that they can just be themselves and get out of your comfort 
zone. Because you always learn more and have new experiences when you try new things and be yourself! 

 

  Max K 

Hi Woollahra, my name is Max K of class 6C and I am delighted to be your 2023 School 
Vice-Captain. Something you might not know about me is that I really enjoy swimming 
- both at the beach and doing laps in the pool. Afterwards I love getting ice-cream 
(favourite flavour: hokey-pokey) or frozen-yoghurt (favourite topping: flavoured 
pearls)! This year as a student leader I would like to help as many people enjoy their 
experience as Woollahra Students. At break-times I love playing handball and truly 
understand the importance of having a close group of friends that can support you. I 
am passionate about learning how we can apply what we learn at school to the real 
world. (I also enjoy crazy facts and figures recorded in the Guinness World Book)! If I 

could change something in the world it would be to give underprivileged children the resources that we are very lucky 
to have and use here at Woollahra. 
 

   Beatrice I 
Hi, My name is Beatrice and I am in class 6W. I am very honoured and happy to be 
a 2023 Woollahra Public School leader. One interesting thing about me is that I used 
to go to an International French School and was a part of the leadership team there 
too and so I now speak fluent French. I love drawing, dancing and especially 
swimming and giving myself a challenge. At school I love challenging myself in 
maths, English, Grow Your Mind, history, debating, choir, sport and projects. This 
year, as part of the 2023 leadership team, I would like to make sure that I help, 
support and encourage all years and peers to achieve their best and be confident to 
give anything and everything a try. If I could change one thing about the world, it 
would be to have equity for everyone no matter who you are or where you are from so that everyone can fully 
participate in their community and for the world to be a happy and healthy place. 
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The Grand Woollahra Book Swap and Book Nook Opening! 
An initiative in partnership with our student leaders, the local Men’s Shed and the Soroptimists 

 

Did you know that Woollahra PS has it’s very own ‘Street Library’ box where you can donate pre-loved books 
and swap them for books you would like to read. The book box is located just inside the Forth Street fence 
near the Kindergarten rooms. Look for the chess board and keep walking to find it. Our street library was 
created a couple of years ago with the help of our local Men’s’ Shed and the Soroptimists organisation under 
the coordination of our very own Woollahra parent Johanna Liberiou. Our 2023 student leadership team have 
taken the initiative to rejuvenate the space, promote the library and at the same time lead a love for reading 
in the school. They are pairing this with our ‘Grand Woollahra Book Swap.  

Here is some communication and a flyer from our student leaders: 

The Book Nook will be a space for 
students to unwind and get stuck 
into books during break times! To 
celebrate the opening of the Book 
Nook the 2023 Woollahra School 
Leaders are hosting a book swap 
where anyone that wants to hand 
in old books can ‘trade’ them for 
new ones! This fantastic event will 
be held in the outdoor Chess Board 
area (just to the right of Gate 3). It 
will be held on Friday 31 March 
8.15am – 9.00am. Anyone and 
everyone is welcome to join! We 
will be coming around to collect 
book donations in Week 9 so make 
sure you are ready! Tables will be 
set out so that you can browse the 
many collections of books, and 
even donate your own! 
 

After the grand opening in Term 1, 
the Book Nook will be open for any 
students to come and read, discuss 
and share books with students.  

Donations of books can be sent in 
any day from now. We would love 
books that are in good condition. 
All children who donate a book will 
be eligible to select a book for a 
gold coin donation on the day of 
the book swap. Money raised will 
be donated to a special charity 
chosen by the student leaders. We 

will share the details of this next week. Every child who visits the Great Book Swap will also receive a special 
book mark created by our student leaders.  
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Learning in 2K and 2J with Ms Konstantaras and Ms Jankelson 
2K and 2J have been thoroughly enjoying our Literacy learning. We 

have been exploring context, representation, and perspective 

within our reading and writing lessons using quality literature. We 

are further exploring these ideas within our art and drama and 

other multimedia tools!  

This term, we have been planning, writing and editing informative 

texts using the new K-2 English Curriculum. We have been learning 

to understand the elements of informative texts, and the 

difference between fact, fiction and opinion.  For the last few 

weeks, we have dug deeper into researching native animals, 

turtles, rabbits and... even ibises which has brought out some very interesting facts! It has 

been fun learning the difference between narrative and informative and seeing different 

literature on the same topic. Using higher thinking skills, we are now asking some why or 

how questions to provoke and lead our research and inquiry.  Next time you see a 2J or 2K 

student, we will happily tell you a fact from our information report research.  

“Did you know that sea turtles have a short tail and a very long neck?” Ted B  (2K)  

“Did you know that turtles are reptiles and they have been around since the dinosaurs.” 

Alice N (2K).  

“Koalas sleep a lot. I learnt that sleeping is the best way to conserve energy!” Sophie K (2J)  

“An ibis looks like a dodo and can sometimes be called a Bin Chicken!” Hudson V (2J)  

“We have liked learning informative texts because we learn about lots of animals and draw them and make 

connections to our lives. They teach us real facts.” Polly W and Vivienne (2J)  

 

Positive Behaviour for Learning 
 

Our PBL focus this week is Virtual Spaces. Teachers will be reminding students of appropriate behaviour when using 
electronic equipment at school and when working online. 
Students are expected to: 
 

Be Respectful 
 

• Use kind words when speaking or writing to others online 

• Follow all instructions 

• Report cyberbullying or incorrect use of devices to their teacher 

Be Safe 
 

• Use only your own account 

• Keep mobile phones in your bag 

• Return equipment to the right place 

• Pack away equipment in the correct way 

• Report broken equipment to the teacher 

Be an Active 
Learner 

 

• Use equipment effectively to produce work of which you are 
proud  

 
A reminder too that Smart Watches are not permitted at school.  
At all times we are encouraging students to follow our three school expectations of being respectful, safe and an 
active learner.  Thank you for your support of PBL by going through these expectations with your children.  
 

Edwina MacDonald – Positive Behaviour for Learning Coordinator 
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Whole School News 
 

Back To School Vouchers 
Back to School Vouchers can be redeemed in person at the Main Administration Office on Mondays and 
Fridays between 8.30am and 2.00pm ONLY.  
Please note vouchers cannot be redeemed online or over the phone. 
 

Communication – Sentral Platform 
There are a couple of different communication platforms we use to communicate between school and home. 
The Sentral Parent portal provides parents with access to your child’s school reports. It does have other 
functionality which we will increasingly use but at the moment we primarily use it for your access to reports. 
Our Sentral coordinating team will work over the next couple of weeks to provide access keys and information 
for new families to access the portal. Please be patient while this process occurs. Access to portal will not be 
necessary until the reports are published in June.  
 

Kindergarten News 
The Kindergarten teachers are very busy and excited preparing for the Teddy Bears’ Picnic on Wednesday 5 

April. In preparation for this event, we are asking for all Kindergarten students to bring a special teddy bear or 

soft toy to school from Monday 3rd April which will stay at school until the Wednesday event. The teddy bear 

picnic will also be a mufti day for Kindergarten students. They can dress up as their special toy, a teddy bear or 

any other kind of bear. The students will have a fun filled day celebrating our learning of the Cranky Bear book 

series and their first term of school.  

During week 11, the Kindergarten students will also be building shelters for their teddy bears/special toys. This 

links in with our Science unit in which we have been learning all about weather. For this to be successful, we 

are asking all families to donate recycling such as boxes of varying sizes, bottle lids and plastic, as well as bring 

in sticky tape to support their child’s construction. This can be brought in from Week 10 onwards. 

Thank you for your support in these exciting end of term activities.  

Stage 2 and 3 News 
     

Stage 3 Student Achievements 
We’re so proud of the many student achievements that happen across our school each week. During the January holiday 

period the following students volunteered with an organisation called Kids Giving Back, generously donating their time.  

Hiroto F – 5KL, Isabella W – 5KL, Jacob Lee R – 5M and Lawrence K – 5M 
 

 Year 6-7 Transition – Applying for 2024 High School Placement 
To enrol your child in Year 7 for 2024, you will need to complete an Expression of Interest for Year 6 to Year 7 transition. 
The Expression of Interest (EOI) lets you indicate which school(s) you would like your child to attend in Year 7. 

The EOI process is now available online. After you submit an EOI and it has been assessed, your child will be offered a 
place at a high school. 

If your child will not be attending a NSW Government high school next year, please let us know by completing a 
Placement Not Required (PNR) form. If you are unsure whether they will be attending a NSW Government school 
(you’ve applied for a private school, or you are moving interstate), we ask that you still complete an EOI and follow up 
with your school once a decision has been made. 
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The online process will guide you through your options and collect the information required to make the process as 
smooth as possible. For parents/carers who are not able to complete an application online, a paper EOI form can be 
collected from the school office. 

For more information about moving to high school, visit Going to a public school https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-
schools/going-to-a-public-school  

To enter data for your child, go to our school website https://woollahra-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ → 

Enrolment → Moving to high school 

OR the direct URLs are: 

For our school's EOI https://year7.enrol.education.nsw.gov.au/?schoolCode=7442 

For our school's PNR https://year7.enrol.education.nsw.gov.au/no-placement/?schoolCode=7442 

Please do not hesitate to contact the school should you need any assistance. 

Library News 
 

The students have enjoyed having library lessons more frequently again this year and I have been very 
impressed with the borrowing and enthusiasm for reading. Please make a note of when your child will be 
attending their library lessons:   

Monday 3J, 3S, 3W,3L, 1BH, 2G, 5P, 5M 

Tuesday 2K, 5C, 4/5A, 6M, 10 
Wednesday 4W, 4M, 4H, KS, KW 
Thursday 6H, 6W, 5K, 6C 
Friday KE, KG, KB,1SK, 1/2R, 2J 

 

The library currently has some wonderful new books and I would appreciate help in covering them. Parents can 
take home a bag of books and contact to cover books in their own time. These can be collected from me in the 
library. If you can help, please contact me on:  kellie.hoare@det.nsw.edu.au  
 

2023 New South Wales Premier’s Reading Challenge 
The NSW Premier’s 
Reading Challenge (PRC) 
for 2023 commenced on 
Monday 27 February. 
The Challenge aims to 
encourage a love of 
reading in students and 
to enable them to experience quality literature. It is not a competition but a challenge to each student to read more and 
read more widely. 
The PRC is open to all NSW students from Kindergarten to Year 9 and does not close until Friday 19 August. 
We encourage all students at Woollahra Public School to participate in the PRC and the library has a wide range of PRC 
books for students to borrow and enjoy reading. 
 

At Woollahra K to 2 students have the books read to them in their classroom and students in Year 2 also read some 
independently. Years 3 to 6 students are encouraged to borrow PRC books regularly and read them independently. 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school
https://woollahra-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://year7.enrol.education.nsw.gov.au/?schoolCode=7442
https://year7.enrol.education.nsw.gov.au/no-placement/?schoolCode=7442
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Students then record them on their personal log sheet. During Term 3 we have sessions in the library and classroom to 
record them on the PRC personal site page. 
 

Students in K-2 must have heard or read 30 PRC Books (25 PRC books and 5 free choice) and Years 3-6 students need to 
read 20 books (15 PRC books and 5 free choice). 
 

We have an extensive range of Premiers Reading Challenge selected books in the library and I have been very impressed 
with the number of eager students eager in participating so far.                  Kellie Hoare - Teacher Librarian 
 

Being of Benefit to Others 
 

Türkiye and Syria Earthquake Relief 
Two earthquakes, the first a 7.7 magnitude followed by a 7.6 magnitude earthquake, struck Türkiye and Syria 
on 6 February 2023. A third earthquake of 6.4 magnitude has hit Türkiye, only weeks after the first two 
earthquakes. 
The collective death toll is now more than 47,000. While the total number of children affected remains unclear, 
4.6 million children live in the 10 provinces of Türkiye hit by the earthquakes, and more than 2.5 million children 
are affected in Syria. Families have been displaced, exposing them to the elements at a time of year when 

temperatures regularly drop below freezing.  
The earthquakes have also caused widespread damage to schools and other essential 
infrastructure, further jeopardizing the well-being of children and families. Access to safe water 
and sanitation is also a major concern, as are the health needs of the affected population. 
By making a donation, you'll be helping children and their families impacted by the earthquake 
in Türkiye and Syria.  

 

https://earthquake.unicef.org.au/nihanlawson 
 

Thank you in advance for your support - Craig and Nihang Lawson 
 

Community Sport News 
The Woollahra Wildcats Netball Teams 
Many of our students participate in a local netball competition 
that is held on Saturday mornings at the Waverley netball 
courts during Term 2 & 3 of the school year.  
 

The competition is held by Eastern Suburbs Combined Primary 
Schools Netball Association –  
 

E.S.C.P.S.N.A. | Eastern Suburbs Combined Primary Schools 
Netball Association (escpsna.com) 
 

The competition is a great way for school children to learn how 
to work as a group and have fun at the same time. If you are 
interested in your child being part of the competition, please 
contact the association at the email address above.  
 

The Year 5 teams in particular are looking for some more 
players so we encourage any Year 5 students to contact the 
association as a priority. Alternatively, the team manager can 
be contacted at the following email address: 

 
                                  Woollahra Wonders (Year 5)  Zoltan Davos       zoltonz@gmail.com 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fearthquake.unicef.org.au%2Fnihanlawson&data=05%7C01%7Cwoollahra-p.school%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Ca2e5e865eef04e06d93608db1de72513%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638136650816220027%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=EwbKuYJmmwADJg3u0tTQsm%2BVHjdyJ5MUb8NNdEKGJMA%3D&reserved=0
http://www.escpsna.com/
http://www.escpsna.com/
mailto:zoltonz@gmail.com
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Parents & Citizens’ Association News 

NSW State Election BBQ and Fundraiser- Saturday 25 March 
Once again, the Woollahra Public School hall 
will be a polling place for the NSW state election 

to be held on Saturday 25 March. Our P&C will 
be running a BBQ and cake stall as a 
fundraiser. We would love as much help from 
the parent community as possible. You can 
help in the following ways: 

 

BBQ 
An hour or two of your time would be 
wonderful to assist with cooking the sausage 
barbecue or with serving. Who doesn’t love a 
great democracy sausage?! A link to sign up as 
a volunteer will be sent out very soon.  

 

Cake Stall 
Woollahra PS does such a great cake stall and 
the broader community are ready to purchase 
the delicacies when they come to vote. We 
are asking as many Woollahra families as 
possible to donate cakes, cookies or sweet 
treats to be sold at the cake stall.  
 

If you would like a cake box to put your 
donation in, these can be picked up from the 
office from Monday 20 March.  

 

Collecting donations 
Donations can be dropped off at two times: 
 

• To the school staffroom or front office 
on Friday 24 March. Please make sure donations are in sealed packets or in sealed containers labelled 

with your child’s name and class. All containers will be returned to your child on 
Monday 27 March.  

• Directly to the cake stall in the COLA near the hall from 8.00am on Saturday 25 
March. This is the preferable way to drop off cakes and treats which are in cake 
boxes or unsealed packaging.  

 

Easter Guessing Competition 
The P&C have the ambitious task of filling this jar full of Easter Eggs so students can have an 
Easter Egg guessing competition  in the last week of term.  We are asking families to bring in 
a bag of small eggs to help fill the jar by Friday 24th March.  Please bring donations to the front 
office where you will find a large, labelled plastic tub to pop your goodies into.  Students will 
have the opportunity to guess the number of eggs ( 1 guess per 1 gold coin donation) and the 
winner will be announced on Harmony Day.  All funds raised will go towards our exciting new 
specialist STEM Hub learning space.   
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Uniform Shop News  
Our opening hours in 2023 are Tuesday and Friday mornings between 8:30 and 9.00am. 
Due to an excess of stock, donations of second hand uniforms will only be accepted by the uniform shop on Friday 
24 March 2023 between 8.30 and 9.00 am. Starting in 2023, second hand clothing will only be available for sale on 
the last Friday of Terms 1, 2 and 3. This is subject to availability of stock. 
 

The  2022/2023 WPS Uniform Order form is on the school website. Please send a completed form including payment 
details to our email address. No payment details will delay the fulfilment of your order. Note that it may take up to 
72 hours for orders to be filled during term time. 
 

The updated order form is available from the school office or on the school website: 
 

https://woollahra-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/w/woollahra-p/uniform-
shop/Woollahra_Uniform_Shop_order_form_2022-23.pdf 

 
The Uniform Shop Team  Woollahrauniforms@gmail.com 
 

The Uniform Shop hours are: Tuesdays and Fridays from 8.30am - 9.30am 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Woollahra Parents and Citizens’ Association 
There are many opportunities to help the P&C through involvement in our events and activities. 

All enquiries can be sent to woollahrapc@gmail.com 
 

                        President -   Sheree Jonathan                                 Vice Presidents –Sean Instar and Natalie Gentin 
       Secretary -    Claire Hooper                                     Treasurer– Campbell Dawson 
               

       

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwoollahra-p.schools.nsw.gov.au%2Fcontent%2Fdam%2Fdoe%2Fsws%2Fschools%2Fw%2Fwoollahra-p%2Funiform-shop%2FWoollahra_Uniform_Shop_order_form_2022-23.pdf&data=05%7C01%7Cwoollahra-p.school%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C56109814570c4df27c6308da6f4ea7ba%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C637944681003886700%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C2000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=zQGUUsyaanMfrKZqF03zgwFw7aM8Mk4u6j%2BJhLCchaY%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwoollahra-p.schools.nsw.gov.au%2Fcontent%2Fdam%2Fdoe%2Fsws%2Fschools%2Fw%2Fwoollahra-p%2Funiform-shop%2FWoollahra_Uniform_Shop_order_form_2022-23.pdf&data=05%7C01%7Cwoollahra-p.school%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C56109814570c4df27c6308da6f4ea7ba%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C637944681003886700%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C2000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=zQGUUsyaanMfrKZqF03zgwFw7aM8Mk4u6j%2BJhLCchaY%3D&reserved=0
mailto:Woollahrauniforms@gmail.com
mailto:woollahrapc@gmail.com
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Out of Hours Extra-Curricular Activities and News 
We have a range of extra-curricular activities happening at Woollahra before and after school and during break times. 
These activities are advertised in the newsletter for enrolment. Please see below for the contact details of all of our 
community users if you are interested in enrolling your child or need to contact the provider. 
 

Board of Jewish Education (BJE) 9365 7900  

Class Arts – Renee 0417 261 349 renee@classartzacademy.com.au  

Directions in Music  9662 2211 www.directionsinmusic.com.au  

Gogo Sports – Dan 0468 948 509 www.gogohealthykids.com.au 

Helping Hands Network (OOSC) 1300 612 462 www.helpinghandsnetwork.com.au  

Italian Language – Coast 9564 0744 learning@coasit.org.au 

Mandarin Stars 1800 18 11 18 enrol@mandarinstars.com.au  

Next Generation Tennis – Jed Gould 0411 775 945 jed@pjtennisacademy.com 

Rock Band & Guitar - Ricky Cradler 0407 534 944 ricky@rickysmusictuition.com.au 

Roboids – Melisa and Peter Clark 0403 0433 011 melissaclark@robokids.com.au 

Sydney Academy of Chess 9745 1170 www.sydneyacademyofchess.com.au  

Valerie Jenkins Academy of Ballet - Gina 0400 229 712 dance@valeriejenkinsballet.com.au 

VIP Music 9411 3122 vipmusic@iinet.net.au  

 

 

mailto:renee@classartzacademy.com.au
http://www.directionsinmusic.com.au/
http://www.helpinghandsnetwork.com.au/
mailto:enrol@mandarinstars.com.au
mailto:jed@pjtennisacademy.com
mailto:ricky@rickysmusictuition.com.au
mailto:melissaclark@robokids.com.au
http://www.sydneyacademyofchess.com.au/
mailto:vipmusic@iinet.net.au
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